 CWMDU AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting held at Bwlch Village Hall on 21st July 2016 at 1900hrs.
Present were Acting Chairman Cllr Mrs K West, Cllrs Mrs DWV Cracroft, Mrs C Morfett, T Sinnett, AA Harries and the Clerk – RAB Doak.
Apologies   There were apologies from Cllrs Mrs HG Sweeting and RDH Jackson.
Declarations of Interest

Receive any declarations from Councillors with an interest relating to the business on the agenda. No declarations were received.
Planning

1.Planning Application 16/13737/CON – 11/07/2016 – “Approval of the Details, Scale, Appearance, Access, Landscaping (13/09596/OUT) for two Residential units (Approval of Reserved matters). At Land Adjoining St John’s Close, Tretower. The Clerk was to reply with the Council’s comments by 01/08/2016.
2.Planning Application 15/12951/FUL – 25/11/2015 – Nantyffin Cider Mill. This application was permitted on 13/01/2016. There was a query on the Council meeting on 7th July 2016 about the colour of the children’s play structures. The Clerk checked the planning application and the specified colour was “Grey Sadolin Superdec Treatment” This was to reduce the visual impact of the structures when viewed from the surrounding areas.
Speed Watch Vetting Forms
The Clerk handed out some vetting forms for volunteers from Bwlch and Cwmdu for the speed watch programme. He confirmed that the Councillors from each village could verify the identification of the volunteers from the villages.
Resignation of Cllr S McLennan
Cllr S McLennan resigned at the end of the Council meeting on 7th July 2016. The Clerk read out his  resignation letter to the Council. The Clerk will post casual vacancy notices in the Bwlch Notice Boards and also inform the Powys Elections Officer. The Clerk was asked to write and thank Cllr S McLennan for his services on the Council.
Highways Depot – Crickhowell Area

The planned consultation meeting with the Highways Department clashed with the Council meeting and the Clerk sent apologies to the Crickhowell Town Council Clerk.
Fundraising for the War Memorial
Cllr AA Harries spoke about the fundraising that was being carried out by Mr Peter Harrison towards the renovation of the War Memorial and whether the money raised could be banked in the Council’s accounts. The Clerk stated that he would check with the internal auditor but thought that it should be possible to hold the money in the Council account and show it as a separate item the same as the Section 106 grant money.
Councillors Points 
Meeting Closed at 1945hrs. 
